EESCC Meeting Minutes

July 7th, 2021
At Roaring Rapids Pizza

Attendees: 18: Bert and Lisa Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy
Steck, John Schmidt, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Lorin and Bren Wamsley, Clint and Cathy Ipock, Mike
and Gail Glass, Jerry Braunberger and Dawayne Kerbs.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.

Secretary, Peggy Steck read the June 2021 meeting minutes. They were approved as read.
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update — Licia - The June meeting will be on the 14™ 6:30pm at Bert’s Shop. A huge
Fundraising needs to be started and will be discussed.

Event 3 & 4 Recap — Everyone — The course was good; a few adjustments were made to the
course from last year that made it better and to work around pavement issues. Licia
commented she has never raced in the snow and rain and mosquitoes all in one session. The
timing lights were hit and damaged. One car went off the pavement on the uphill slalom. There
were 84 drivers on Saturday and 73 on Sunday. We all had a good time.

Larison/NHA — Mike Glass — A bit of a late start Saturday, the NHA timing was used after the
EESCC timing would not work. No Crashes, a couple of small off pavements, but the cars kept
going. 18 drivers new to Larison, there were 37 driver’s total. There were 4 new under 2
minutes club members, and several new personal best times.

Venue update — Lorin — VRC is ready for us for Event 7 and 8.

Lorin asked if we could plan the dates for HooDoo for next year as now is the best time to
communicate with management at HooDoo to reserve our dates.

Willamette Pass; Lorin negotiated them to $1350 for the weekend, $10 camping fees per night
for RV spaces (limited availability) and no per car fee. Camping across the road in the gravel lot
is free as well as tent camping. They want no liabilities for our weekend there.

New Business:



Event 5 & 6 Planning — Bert/everyone - 3 potties and two wash station will be ordered. Bonnie
will change the insurance to the WP location. Blowing the lot was discussed as it really needs to
be done. Bonnie and Jim will do it if no other people volunteer.

Tim and | will pick out a previous course. The event will be chaired by all again. Trailers will be
towed by Mueller’s and Hope.

Future meeting locations — Peggy — Sizzler probably is not going to be available for a couple of
months. Roaring Rapids pizza is too noisy. We do have the room reserved for August at Roaring
Rapids pizza. Bert knows a subway sandwich shop owner and will ask if we could hold our
meeting there. The restaurant is really slow. If anyone comes up with another option, we are
open.

Additional Agenda Items:

Bonnie — The August roadside cleanup date needs to be changed. We agreed on changing it to
September 15™.

Bert — would like to add Jim Merriman’s events to our 2022 race calendar. It's the viper club
and one other club schedules.

Newsletter release- A newsletter will be sent out within a week.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no
later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

June — Paula Loftin (volunteered by committee)  July — Bonnie August—Jerry
September — Mike glass

The meeting was adjourned at 8:16pm.



